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Due to their new roles as trustees of the Sufi Order and the potential 
conflict of interest of holding both roles, the two founding members of the 
Ethics Committee; Angela Gruber (Tajalli) and Eve Salomon (Munira) 
resigned this year from the Ethics committee. Not without having 
ensured us first of their continual assistance and support to the newly 
formed committee!  

The main focus of the Ethics Committee for this year was to encourage 
new participants to join the committee. To this end we are very fortunate 
to have three new members who have joined. They are Nicola Haskins, 
Alexandra Kleinschrod and Sue Ryall (Qalbya). In addition to Selma 
Smyly (Vayu) who will be continuing for a second year on the committee. 

The newly formed committee would like to take this opportunity to thank 
Tajalli and Munira for the many years of their continued and heartfelt 
commitment, hard work and inspiring and insightful support in helping us 
all to uphold the ethical standards of the Inayatiyya. Not only through all 
their valued teaching input, but also in offering their support to the 
resolution of potential conflicts arising within the Sufi Order as well as 
from the different aspects of service we offer. 

Our heartfelt gratitude  

Ya Shakur  

Vayu and Nicola 


